
Agenda Report 

TO: CITY COUNCIL DATE: April 27,2009 

THROUGH: FINANCE COMMITTEE 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: ANNUAL AMENDMENTS TO THE GENERAL FEE SCHEDULE 

RECOMMENDATION: 

It is recommended that the City Council adopt by resolution the fiscal year 2010 
General Fee Schedule, which contains amended fees based on data gathered during 
the annual review of the Cost of Service. These amended fees shall take effect on 
July 1, 2009. 

BACKGROUND: 

Pursuant to Pasadena Municipal Code section 1.08.070, the amount of any fee 
established by resolution of the City Council shall not exceed the cost incurred by the 
City in providing the service, use, action or item for which the fee is charged. 
Moreover, a written schedule of fees, designated the General Fee Schedule, adopted 
by resolution of the City Council, shall be filed with the City Clerk and shall be 
available for public inspection during regular business hours. 

Annually, the General Fee Schedule is reviewed to determine if there should be 
increases or decreases based on the cost of providing services; if new fees for new 
services are warranted or if certain fees should be eliminated. Fees may also be 
held constant or increased by an amount equal to the change in the consumer price 
index (CPI) for the Los Angeles-Orange-Riverside counties for the preceding 12 
month period ending March 1. For the most recent period the CPI equaled zero 
percent. Because there is no change in the CPI for this period the fees are 
recommended to remain at the same level as previously adopted. 

Recommended changes to residential refuse collection and solid waste franchise 
fees are addressed in a separate report on the Council's agenda for April 27, 2009. 
These fees will be incorporated into the General Fee Schedule if approved. Also 
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under a separate agenda report, parking violation fees are being adjusted to reflect 
mandates made by the State of California. 

The attached schedule includes a description of each fee; the current fee as adopted 
by the City Council on April 28 2008 for fiscal year 2009; and the fee amount 
recommended by staff. Additionally, where staff is recommending new fees, deleting 
fees or adopting fees that exceed the change in CPI, additional information justifying 
these changes is attached in the Notes to General Fee Schedule. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

Adoption of the staff recommendation is expected to increase revenues in fiscal year 
201 0 in the General Fund by approximately $136,000. These revenue projections 
have been factored into the General Fund five year financial plan, as well as the 
fiscal year 201 0 recommended operating budget. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Prepared by: 

Budget Administrator 

City anager r 
Approved by: 

\-,i& 93- 
Andrew Green 
Director of Finance 


















